

ASCIT BoD Meeting Minutes

May 15, 2022

Officers Present: Kavya Rajagopalan (President), Katherine Chang (VP of Non-Academic Affairs), Gabi Twombly (VP of Academic Affairs), Rachel Ding (Treasurer), Matticus Brown (Social Director), & Swetha Kunnam (Director of Operations)

Special Guest: Kaushal Shyamsundar (Review Committee Chairman)

Minutes Taken by: Jonathan Booker (Secretary)

Convened 9:05

Kavya:

- MOU Signing
- Transition Date:
 - Monday at 1:00pm
- Senior Class Presidents:
 - Amendment to increase Senior Class President ticket size to 3
- Current Senior Class Presidents
 - Senior class budget went over for the senior trip
 - FH said to ask ASCIT for money
 - The Board is hesitant until to see break down and to see how much money they have received from ORE and other sources.

Twombly moved to last since she is not yet present

Katherine:

- Interhouses: Blacker and Fleming interhouses at 10:00. Atheneum has an event until 10, hence the start time
- Dues: Most houses should have dues straightened out.
- Houses: Some people are not able to get housing on campus. Different reasons why are coming from TM and TR.
 - IHC wants ASCIT's help with organizing a spread sheet to help displaced individuals to
 - Summer housing: School year contract ends 24 hours after commencement. Everyone needs to get all their stuff out by 11:30.
 - Housing prefers squatters. Some confusion as to when fall housing contracts start and when summer contracts end.
 - Spring Move in date June 13th at 11:00 am
 - Fall move in date is the August 20th

- JoeB has recommended to the housed to rent off campus storage.
- Wave students are in Bechtel. Move in Monday 13
- AmGen students are going to be in Avery. Tuesday 14
- FSRI will be in Bechtel
- SURF students will get to pick any other room left.
- Rotation:
 - Continuing discussions.
 - Matticus: *"When is FCC stuff coming out?"*
 - Katherine: *"No information is currently available. I will look into that."*
 - Shwetha: Can members of ASCT BoD receive unredacted IHC meeting minutes
 - Katherine: I will look into it.

Shwetha:

- SAC needs to be cleaned out ASAP.
 - Swetha is cleaning every day after 6:00pm
 - KR: *"Everyone on BoD needs to help."*
- Club Lockers
 - Needs to be cleaned up.
 - Asked predecessor for more information.
- Opening other rooms in the SAC
 - Ask TM for the codes/keys to the rooms in the SAC
- Hunting Down ASCIT Stuff and having Accountability
 - Page blew out a speaker during Page Interhouse
 - Previous board loaned stuff from to Fleming.
 - We need to track down all ASCIT property within the houses.

Rachel:

- Tech Funding
 - Waiting on Matthew to finalize the budget
- Transition with Matthew and Miranda on Monday

Matticus:

- Alternative Interhouse
 - Rachel and Jonathan need to help with alternative interhouse this week.

Jonathan:

- ASCIT display is updated. Plans to redesign the display case so that the student body knows how student government functions

Aside:

- Board of Trustees appointed new representatives to the Student Experience Committee



Twombly enters

Twombly:

- Option Advising went extremely well
- Student Faculty Lunches
 - Reaching out to Junior professors
- ASCIT Awards
 - Predecessors have not organized this event, so we have to reach out to Alumni.
 - Reaching out to the Dean's for more information
- Ma 6a:
 - Ma 6b was not by a (insert here)
 - Ma 6b was extremely rough. 2.08 on TQFRs. Taught by Professor Schuelke.
 - Ma 6a is poised to be taught by Professor Schuelke.
 - Computer Science Option Advisor said to not take it this coming year.
- Advanced Humanities
 - Decreased in number of classes
- Ph 1c Prac
 - Concerns regarding accessibility.

- Dean's Office

- [REDACTED]

Adjourned 10:13

*This meeting may have contained topics that are sensitive and may not be appropriate to be available to members beyond the student body. If you wish to see the unredacted meeting minutes, please contact the current ASCIT Secretary

-Jonathan Booker (ASCIT Secretary 2022-2023)